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Grand Opening: Godley House Memorial Walkway 
Sunday November 11, 1.00pm to 4.00pm 

 

One of the best kept secrets in Diamond Harbour, known mainly to 
those who walk the Cliff Track [another well kept Diamond Harbour 
secret] is an enchanted little valley known as Te Ara Reserve. 

Upon first discovering the Te Ara Reserve many think it must be private property, landscaped and 

whimsically adorned with a gazebo, wishing well, benches, gnomes and other curios – not to  

mention a mini-golf course! It is in fact council land, open to all, which has been lovingly              

transformed it into a magical valley by Dennis Collins.  

When Godley House was demolished, Dennis began a further transformation to create the Godley 

House Memorial Walkway from its bricks and other demolition materials, including signs and 

memorabilia. 

The grand opening of the Godley House Memorial Walkway will take place on Sunday November 

11 at 1.00pm -4.00pm. 

To celebrate the occasion, Annie Baxter will return to make her famous Victorian Afternoon Teas, 

the Diamond Harbour Singers will entertain, poets will give readings to inaugurate the Poets              

Corner, the Purau Farmers Market and others will have stalls. 

Are you still wondering where this secret valley is hidden? It runs from the Cliff Track up to Marine 

Drive [between the eastern end of Ranui Crescent and the western end of Te Ara Crescent]. It can 

also be reached by steps from Te Ara Cres [refer map].  

If you are driving around from Lyttelton, look for the sign on your left, just before the Fire Station. 

Or come over on the Diamond Harbour ferry, walk up the road a hundred metres to a track on 

your right leading down to the little beach. Cross the beach and continue along the Cliff Track for 

a kilometre to the Te Ara Cres via Ashley Reserve sign post. You've arrived!  

Any individuals or groups wishing to be involved can contact Dennis on 329 3069 or 027 223 7487. 

Article and Images: Ron Dublin | Diamond Harbour 
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Lyttelton Farmers Market Moves to London Street 
Lyttelton’s Recovery to be Given Boost by Market Move  
 

The Lyttelton Farmers Market will move to London Street from 17 November, in a move to support 
local businesses and aid recovery. 

Project Lyttelton [who run the market] have partnered with the Lyttelton Harbour Business Association to move the Farmers Market onto 

London Street for a period of between two and five years. The aim is to bring increased foot traffic to the main street and a weekly                 

injection of music and vibrancy to support those local businesses that survived the quake or are starting to return.  

The Lyttelton Farmers Market, which has been running for seven years, also suffered in the quakes, it had to move premises to the                  

significantly smaller lower playground at Lyttelton Main School. Reduced space has seen the market turning away seasonal and potential 

new stall holders, limiting its ability to grow and develop.  

The move to London Street will see the main street closed to traffic each and every Saturday allowing for new stall holders, entertainment 

and a busker’s arena to join the existing set up of regular stall holders and local musicians. Saturday 17 November will see the Farmers 

Market launch with a carnival atmosphere and special entertainment to celebrate a step forward for Lyttelton.  

Lottie Harris, Lyttelton Farmers Market Manager 

said: “this is a great step forward for the market and 

for Lyttelton. With the move to London street we 

can grow the market and increase its appeal to             

visitors, we can create a destination event each 

week and in so doing help support our local                

businesses as well as create a fun and vibrant event 

to be enjoyed by the whole community – it’s a win 

win for everyone and we are very excited!” 

Andrew Turner, Chairperson of the Lyttelton             

Harbour Business Association says “the Farmers 

Market moving to London Street is great news. This 

will really help Lyttelton put itself back on the map 

and will be the economic shot in the arm that our 

local businesses need. This move is exciting – it will 

make Lyttelton a real attraction on  Saturday            

morning, and we can’t wait to welcome the 

crowds”. 

Lois Ogilvie, ex-Volcano Café and now of the               

Volcano Market, one of the stalls at the Lyttelton 

Farmers Market said “it’s wonderful that we are 

able to put the Lyttelton Farmers’ market on London 

Street, in the heart of the community where it               

belongs. For me it’s been exciting working towards 

this, and now, actually seeing it take place. Everyone 

in Christchurch should come and see us.” 

The move is being made possible with support from 

Recover Canterbury, The Tindall Foundation and a 

huge number of volunteer hours from local                      

residents and business owners. 
 

Website: www.lyttelton.net.nz 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/

LytteltonFarmersMarket  
 

Article: Project Lyttelton | Media Release, 2 November 2012  
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Lyttelton Tunnel Control Building 
NZTA Seeks CERA Demolition 
 

The New Zealand Transport Agency says the badly quake damaged Lyttelton Tunnel Control             
building has been classified as dangerous and it has asked the Christchurch Earthquake Authority 
CERA to demolish the building. 

The building is a registered Historic Building under the Historic Places Act and identified as a Category 1 Heritage Structure in the              

Christchurch City District Plan. Both the September 2010 and February 2011 earthquakes caused serious structural damage to the                

building resulting in it being “red stickered.” 

NZTA Highways Operations Manager Pete Connors says the full demolition of the building will be carried out under the powers of the 

CERA Act 2011. A start date for demolishing the building will be decided by CERA with the cost of the work being met by the New           

Zealand Transport Agency [NZTA]. 

Mr Connors says while the NZTA understands that the news will disappoint some, the agency had only made the decision after a full  

investigation of all feasible options. A report commissioned by the NZTA in 2011 put the cost of repairing the existing building at more 

than $3.5 m greater than constructing a new fit for purpose one. “Because the current building is classified as dangerous and is in the 

path of potential rock falls, as the owner the NZTA as could no longer put this tough decision off.” 

Mr Connors said the agency appreciates the existing building’s heritage value and had worked for over a year with the Historic Places 

Trust on various options for retaining it, but the costs were simply too high, and the agency had to balance those costs against the need 

to invest in the rebuild of the city.” 

Mr Connors said the NZTA would build a new tunnel control building that reflects both the heritage of the tunnel location and the nature 

of the current control building designed by the late Peter Beaven. This new purpose built structure will be located away from the rock 

fall path that the existing tunnel control building is now in following the February 2011 earthquake.  

Article and Images:  NZTA - Southern Region | Media Release, 2 November 2012  
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Historical Significance 
The building of the Lyttelton Road Tunnel Administration Building, one of many major public works undertaken through New Zealand in the 

1960s, was of major historical significance to the South Island and to Canterbury. A direct link from the plains to the port had been sought 

since the arrival of the first Canterbury settlers in December, 1850 and completion of the tunnel was a milestone in the province's transport 

history. The necessary Tunnel Administration Building was a key component of this project, is the most dominating visible feature and is of 

equal historic importance.  Read more on line at: http://historic.org.nz/TheRegister/RegisterSearch/RegisterResults.aspx?RID=7746 



about the lyttelton review  
Lyttelton Review is a community newsletter initiative developed by local Professionals real estate agent Lynnette Baird and Lyttelton  

Harbour Information Centre chairperson Wendy Everingham. The objective of the Lyttelton Review is to help keep local residents              

informed with what is going on in the wider Lyttelton Harbour community. Each week readers can read about community groups;                

businesses; events; and everything in between. If you have an event, topic, cause, or other, that you would like to share with the harbour 

community, then we would love to hear from you.  Be heard, be seen, be informed - read it or offer it here. 

Lyttelton Schools Host Community Meetings 
Thursday 8 November | Friday 9 November 
 

Following last weeks meetings hosted by the Lyttelton Main School and Lyttelton West School, you will now 
have a chance to give your feedback directly to the Minister of Education, Hekia Parata, who will be visiting 
Lyttelton on:  
 

 Lyttelton Main School Thursday 8th November   5.30pm - 6.30pm 

 Lyttelton West School Friday 9th November  8.30am - 9.30am 
 

These two public meetings are a part of the required consultation process. You are most welcome to attend which 

ever meeting is the most convenient for you. Surveys will also be conducted and will be available to both school com-

munities, including our pre-school families, and the wider Lyttelton community. 
 

Questions, queries and comments should be directed to: 

    Sue Walls. Principal Lyttelton Main  Phone: 328 8309  Email: principal@lytteltonmain.school.nz 

    Diana Feary, Principal Lyttelton West  Phone: 328 8369  Email: principal@lytteltonwest.school.nz 
 

Article: Jillian Frater 

 

 

Festival of Walking 
Weekend Two 
 

Another great weekend of walks in and around the harbour waits you all this coming weekend. If ecology 

is your interest several walks focus on this topic. There is one walk in each of the harbour townships. Paula 

Smith, will take you on a morning walk around the coastal cliffs in Diamond Harbour. Serra Kilduff takes 

you for a stroll around Lyttelton looking at plants, beasties and birds while John Thacker leads a walk over 

in Governors Bay looking at the good the bad and the ugly in our suburban gardens.  
 

A first for the festival, we introduce a poetry ramble on Sunday. Helen Back and friends will entertain you 

with their poems as you wander around Lyttelton’s lovely reserves. The architectural photography walk 

has changed times. Please note this will now run at 7.00pm and not 11.00am as originally published. 
 

There is also another walk not on the programme, Reminiscing Lyttelton. Take a trip down memory lane 

with Lyttelton Harbour Information Centre volunteer Emma Scott. Emma has researched what all the old 

shops, buildings used to be and she’ll share her findings with you. This walk is scheduled for Saturday             

November 10, at 1.00pm.   
 

If you don’t want a guide, there are self guided walks available. The Family Quiz Walk to the Torpedo Boat 

Museum is a fun activity. If you get all the questions right, one family member will get a free ice cream at 

the London Street Dairy.  
 

Enjoy the opportunity to stretch your legs and meet interesting locals. For more information see 

www.lyttelton.net.nz or call the Lyttelton Harbour Information Centre on 328 9093. 
 

Nature Watch NZ 

We have just discovered a local website that is a great place if you are interested in nature. The site allows 

you to explore local nature discoveries, learn about NZ species and record your observations. It’s a great 

way to connect with others that love nature and a great tool to help you as you explore. Visit 

www.naturewatch.org.nz 

 
Article: Lyttelton Harbour Information Centre 

 



Grow A Little Extra 
Grow More Vegetables for a Great Cause 

 
Grow a little extra is a new community initiative between Project Lyttelton and Community House. Most of you will know about the              

Community House initiative that has local people cooking meals for our elderly. Every weekday an evening meal is provided by the                  

dedicated volunteer team at Community House. 

To help keep costs down Community House and Project Lyttelton have joined forces and they are encouraging  locals who have vegetable 

gardens to share some of their surplus with the Community House meals team.  

Courtenay says they are seeking leafy greens, cabbages, potatoes, tomatoes, spinach, carrots onions etc. If you would like to be part of 

this programme they would love to hear from you. The idea is that you can give them an indication of what you might be able to supply 

and when and then you’ll be able to drop supplies off at Project  Lyttelton for Community House to collect. 

For more information please contact: Lottie Harris or Sue-Ellen Sandilands at Project Lyttelton 328 9243 or email:  office@lyttelton.net.nz 

 

 

Lyttelton Information and Resource Centre 
Chairperson Annual Report | October 2012 
  

Thankfully the financial year of 2011/12 hasn’t been quite as dramatic as our previous year. The Port-A-Com is serving us well but we all 

long for the time to move back into our old space and have more room.  

Things are still very quiet on the visitor front but we continue to play a vital role providing our local community with information and       

giving people a place to come and chat, borrow books, pick up books and collect things. It’s great that we continue to share the space 

with the TimeBank and are also able to help out our Civil Defence friends more by providing them with accounting services. 

In partnership with Professionals Real Estate, the Lyttelton Review continues to be our biggest contribution to life in Lyttelton. Readership 

has grown considerably. We now have 823 direct subscribers plus print 50 hard copies per week for the elderly who don’t have                     

computers. We get nothing but compliments for this work and we know we have kept the township informed about vital issues relevant 

to the recovery and community life. As an added bonus people who appreciate our work have been giving us donations. This has helped 

fill the gap of no membership money. 

A new initiative for the year was the garage sale fundraisers. Thanks to Project Lyttelton we have been able to book the garage sale and 

collect the proceeds to help fund the centre. This just gives us small sums to use for additional advertising or other projects that we need 

funding for. 

As always without the support of our donors we would not be operating. Sincere thanks to the Christchurch City Council who maintained 

our grants for this financial year and have also agreed to keep funding us into the future. That feels really good. The Canterbury               

Community Trust continues its stead fast support and the Community Organisation Grants Scheme from the DIA also continues to help us 

out. A new funder this year has been Internet NZ. Their support will enable this community access to free Wifi in London Street for three 

years. 

The centre is really grateful to everyone who works as volunteers to keep things running. This year we have a few new customer service 

volunteers, Dawn Cowan and John Thacker. It’s great to see new people wanting to join our team. A big thank you to existing volunteers; 

Emma who works every weekend, Kerry who works every Tuesday, Kay, Julie and Maureen for Wednesdays and Andrea on Fridays. We 

have also been helped by a team of reserves who fill in when people are on holidays. 

Thank you to our Board of Trustees: Andrew for your diligent work as our Secretary and liaison with the Community Board and LHBA;  

Lynnette for your amazing work with the Review, web site and promotional material; Ann for popping in and out and liaison with the 

Community Board; Karen for running the garage sales; Belinda and Glen for all the cheque signing; and Flo for just keeping an eye on 

things. A thank you to Nicky Sarson for stepping up to do the accounts. It’s great to have such a nice team of people around. Also a big 

welcome to John and we all look forward to working with you and getting to know Governors Bay better. 

The Lyttelton Harbour Information Centre continues to be a key organisation in the life of Lyttelton and the surrounding harbour. I am 

really proud how flexible and able we are to adapt to the needs of our community.  

Article: Wendy Everingham Chairperson, Lyttelton Information and Resource Centre Trust | October 4 2012   

contact the lyttelton review  
The team at the Lyttelton Review would love to spread the word about your community group, fundraising efforts, local heroes, business 

promotions, events and anything else that the local community would like to share.  Deadline for any content: Friday before Monday    

publication date.  Phone, Email, or Post:  Lyttelton Review, PO Box 94, Lyttelton 8841. 

 Lynnette Baird  03 328 7707  021 224 6637  lynnette@realhomes.co.nz 

 Wendy Everingham  03 328 9093  021 047 6144  infocentre@lyttelton.net.nz   



Lyttelton Classic Boat Parade and Regatta 
Purau Bay | November 10, 2012 
  

The Lyttelton Classic Boat Parade and Regatta is a new Classic Boat 
event to be held at Purau Bay this weekend.  This is not a competitive 
event with prizes for races or for individual boats.   

It is an opportunity for classic and replica boats to participate in a sail past parade and enjoy an 

afternoon on the water that will be a spectacle for participants and spectators alike. Now there is 

only five days until this special event and organisers are expecting a memorable and colourful  

occasion with a wide range of sailing and motor craft on the water; large and small with some over 

100 years old. 

The Boat Parade commences at 1.00pm and will be followed by the sailing and motoring events.  

The best viewing will be from the Diamond Harbour – Purau Road, but parking on the roadside is very limited. Extra parking is available 

adjacent to the beach in Purau Bay or on the outskirts of Diamond Harbour settlement. Organisers say they have ordered brilliant 

weather for the day but if that does not eventuate, and a cancellation is necessary, a message will be emailed to all participants by 

9.00am, and unfortunately there will be no alternative date. 

The event is being run on behalf of all classic boat lovers in Canterbury and from further afield, with the kind assistance of Mike Rossouw 

[Jack Tar Sailing] and Doug George [Purau Mooring Association]. 

Parade of Boats at 1.00pm  The parade will be in the form of a sail past in the vicinity of Purau Jetty.  Boats will be expected to assemble 

to the south of the jetty adjacent to a line of yellow buoys. When directed all boats will motor or sail past the jetty at 40m spacing’s in a 

northerly direction out of the bay. The parade line and spacing will allow the commentator to announce each boat’s history which will 

have been supplied with its entry.   

To learn more about this event, visit:  http://cantyclassicboats.co.nz/  

 

 

Food Forest Workshop 
Localising Food Series 
 

Kia Ora Koutou. A Food Forest Workshop is the next in our 

“Localising Food” series. This will be a two day workshop taking 

place in Lyttelton on 10 and 11 of November. 

 

The aim when designing and creating a food forest is primarily to 

provide diversity of food for our needs; however this gardening 

arrangement brings more than just that. In food forests plants 

not only complement one another but the whole ecosystem. 

They create unique microclimates and attract beneficial soil  

biota, insects and animals for healthy ecosystem development. 

When grown together these plants make efficient use of space 

and resources requiring little input from humans. 

 

This event is sponsored by Project Lyttelton and is free of charge. 

 

Please RSVP to nina@lyttelton.net.nz if you wouldd like to join. 

Be in quick as spaces are limited. 

 

 

  

subscribe to the lyttelton review  
The Lyttelton Review is published every Monday and can be delivered straight to your email inbox.  Just send an email with the words 

“subscribe me” in the subject line, then sit back and wait for the next instalment of local news, events and reviews.  If you do not have 

access to email, but would like read about our local events, Professional Real Estate print hard copies that are available from Thursdays at 

the Lyttelton Club; Samo Coffee, Fisherman’s Wharf or the Lyttelton Harbour Information Centre on London Street. Or a copy can be          

delivered to your door, if you live in within the Lyttelton township: Contact Lynnette on 03 328 7707.   



Naval Point News 
 

Race management volunteers wanted: Experience not necessary! We are still looking for more helpers to run the racing programme. 

Even if you can only spare the occasional afternoon, we'd like to hear from you. Let Ross May know if you can  help out. 

Hosts wanted for young sailors: AFS New Zealand have students coming from various countries to New Zealand, for either five or ten 

months, and they are looking for families who would welcome a student into their homes. Some of the group coming next year are keen 

sailors, and AFS New Zealand wondered if any of the members of Naval Point Club may be interested in hosting a student. 

Further information about students [including photos] and hosting is available on the AFS website: www.afs.org.nz  or you can contact 

the AFS organiser via email. Carolyn Browne [cb@carolynbrowne.co.nz]. 

 

 

Electric Bike Project 
Want to get involved with electric bikes? Josh Harris has been building an electric cargo bike to be used as a local delivery service. He is 

doing this as a project within Project Lyttelton. Each of Project Lyttelton’s projects has a champion to run with it and a support group   

behind which they usually refer to as an advisory group. Josh is looking for people to fulfil that advisory group role. It is always good to 

have support/company/someone to bounce ideas off. This is a real fun project. Are you the sort of person who would like to become  

involved? It won’t take hours and hours of your voluntary time – but for the right people you could really catch the electric bike bug!  

Contact Josh or Jodi 328 9246 or josh@pedalon.co.nz 

 

 

Situation Vacant: Harbour Co-Op 
Stop Manager Wanted 
 

The Harbour Co-op is looking for a new Shop Manager.  This is a full time position of 30-35 hours per week.  Applicants should have job 

experience in the organic sector or in other retail management.  They are looking for a person with the following attributes: 

� Excellent time and people management skills 

� Ability to work efficiently under pressure 

� Self-motivation 

� Comfort with multitasking 

� Passion for wholefoods, organics, and eco-friendly products 

� Strong computer skills 

� Works well in a team 
 

This is an opportunity to fill a pivotal role in our quirky, fun-loving, ever evolving shop and to serve our amazing Lyttelton community.  All 

employees are eligible for ownership shares in this unique business. 
 

For a detailed job description, or to apply: please email brian@harbourcoop.co.nz or mail to PO Box 147, Lyttelton 8841.  Applications 

close Friday November 16. 

 

 

Houses Wanted to Rent 
Two families are looking for houses in Lyttelton as the great reshuffle takes place post earthquake. Both of these are urgent. Contact me 

in the first place if you have leads - 328 9260 or margaret.jefferies@clear.net.nz 

  

 

Organ for Sale 
Technics SZEX5L electric organ with lots of features, and everything works fine.  $550.  Call James 328 8970 

 

 

 

pass it on, spread the word 
Not everyone receives these news letters, so please pass them onto anyone you think would be interested.  We can also arrange printed 

copies for interested parties - just let us know.  A big thank you to everyone who emails us with what is happening in their part of            

Lyttelton Harbour  paradise.  If you have news, or  belong to a community group, own a business - get in contact with us, we would love 

to promote or share your story with the Lyttelton Harbour district.  Errors, Omissions and Typos are all part and parcel of a volunteer    

service. These quirky additions are offered free for your amusement.  But, if we have “got it wrong” - please just let us know. 



LIFT Library  
L=Living Economies,  I=Inspiration,  F=Facts,  T=Transition  

  
I’m really enjoying getting out into sunshine these days – and hope you’re not cooped up inside and missing out. Even better is the time I 

spend sitting in the sun at the Petanque Court with a display of LIFT stuff, chatting with passers-by, including LIFT members. I now plan to 

be there, weather permitting, every Wednesday and Saturday afternoon, about 1.00pm – 3.00 pm [since “Plenty to Share” on Saturdays 

means there’s entertainment as well].  And although I’m not in a sunny spot, I’ll have a smaller display from about 10.00am - 12.00pm at 

the Lyttelton Farmers Market entrance area, until it shifts to London Street.   
 

If you wish to return anything you’ve borrowed, you can bring it to me at any of those locations and times. And if you have read a review 

of something you’d like to borrow, contact me with its details and I’ll bring it with me for you to pick up. 

 

Latest additions to the Library: 
 

Te ao o te Maori: the world of the Maori  

Author:  Ruth Naumann and Frank Winiata 1989 

This latest addition to the library is a book for those who know little about Maori culture, and want to know more in an enjoyable way. 

This book is designed for active use – suiting teenagers and anyone else who is interested in Maori history, culture, crafts. There are 

games and puzzles, clear illustrations and instructions on crafts.  
   

Cogs in the Great Machine 

Author:  Eric Schlosser 2001 

Donated by Lottie, this is a very short book [58 pages] on the main topics in the author’s big book, ‘Fast Food Nation’ [367 pages], so it’s a 

very good quick overview of the unhealthiness of food in the USA, and the unhealthiness of its production systems. A real eye-opener.  
  

Cloud Farm: high on Banks Peninsula 

Author:  Jane Chetwynd 2004  

And a local, good-news story: the author quit her job as professor of public health at Christchurch School of Medicine, and developed a 

very old house and the land around it, high above Akaroa township, overlooking the Pacific Ocean. Told in vibrant prose spiked with             

humour and affectionate portraits of fellow players, this book will appeal to anyone who has ever nursed a dream where the odds seem 

impossible.  I’m going to start reading it tonight! 

  

And here’s today’s quote: 

When a strong wind blows some people build wind-shields - others build wind-mills. 

 

Are you a member of Timebank?  Would you like to read a LIFT book, write a review, record the number of hours spent on it, and get 

those hours credited to your account? Choose something you’re interested in and let me know.  If you’re not a Timebanker – join up with 

that!  It’s worth it, for lots of reasons. 
  

To become a member of the LIFT Library, based right here in Lyttelton, contact Juliet Adams on 03 328 8139 or mobile 021 899 404, for 

more information.  
  

 

LIFT Library Film Evening 
Every Monday Evening 
  

The LIFT Library Monday free Film Evenings are going well. If you have missed a film that you would really like to see, Juliet often has 

available on laptop, so could arrange to get them to you to look at, via a USB stick or other such alternative device. Some of the films 

come from youtube, which is easier to access. Let Juliet know if you want any films that have been shown and she will tell you how she 

got hold of it.   
  

What:  LIFT Library Film Evening 

When: Every Monday Evening  

Where: The Portal, 54a Oxford Street [behind the swimming pool] 

Time:  7.15pm film begins 

   

suburban papers available 
Do you know that each week at the Lyttelton Information Centre you can collect most of your local newspapers? We get all the editions 

of The Star, Bay Harbour News, generally the Akaroa Mail and sometimes the Christchurch Mail.  Every Thursday we also have hard copies 

of our own Lyttelton Review. We also have local events advertised in our windows plus many brochures for events happening in the 

greater area. 



Draft Banks Peninsula Zone Implementation Programme 
Are you interested in the Draft Banks Peninsula Zone Implementation Programme? Some draft copies are now available at the Lyttelton 

Harbour Information Centre if you would like to see what is proposed. Your comments will be accepted until November 16th. 

 

 

Free Advertising on Black Cat Cruises Web Site 
Promote Your Harbour Business to Black Cat Customers 
 

Every month Black Cat Cruises get thousands of people visit www.blackcat.co.nz looking for harbour cruise information around Akaroa, 

Lyttelton and Banks Peninsula. 
 

Black Cat would like to offer local businesses the opportunity to advertise their business on the Black Cat web site — at no cost! 
 

All you need to do is:  

1. visit www.akaroa.blackcat.co.nz 

2. Register your business name, email etc. 

3. Go to www.akaroa.blackcat.co.nz and click on ‘Best of Lyttelton and Diamond Harbour’. 

4. Then click upload an image and add some simple text and if applicable a link back to your website. 

5. Black Cat staff will moderate the content to ensure it’s appropriate below the advertisement goes live. 
 

Here are some suggestions of the sorts of things that work the best: 

� Specials of any sort 

� Muffin of the day 

� The latest artwork 

� A nice retail piece that has come in 

� The top jewellery item 

� View from your bed 

� Famous faces 

� Great shots of people having fun 

� Or anything else that you think people will find interesting and will drive them to your business when they come to Lyttelton or               

Diamond Harbour. 
 

The only catch is that you need to keep uploading new images all the time. If you just add one image then eventually it will fall off the 

bottom of the page as other businesses add images which are more recent than yours. Upload a new image every week, or more! 
 

Thanks and happy uploading! It will help drive business to your website and business. 
 

Article: Alison Fleming, Sales and Marketing Manager - Black Cat Cruises 

 

 

Port Hills Rock Stabilisation  
Christchurch Gondola, Summit Road  
 

Rock stabilisation work will be undertaken around the Christchurch Gondola, below the Summit Road from 5th November 2012 to                  

5th December 2012. The timeframe may be subject to change.  

You may hear the sound of drilling and explosives as part of this work. Loose rock will be rolled into the valley above the Gondola base 

station.  

Please note that the Summit Road is closed and Scott’s Track, above the Gondola base station is closed. There is no access permitted to 

the public due to the multiple hazards present on this site. 

We look forward to your support through this part of the earthquake remediation works. Any queries, please contact: Martin Freeman 

Mobile Phone: 021 270 6737 or Email: martin@solutions2.co.nz 

c’mon get involved 
Lyttelton is known for its culture of volunteer activity and community participation. If you have ever had the thought that you would like 

to be more involved in the local community, but you are not sure where to go, or who to talk to?  Start by having a conversation with the 

team at the Lyttelton Harbour Information Centre, as they can give you some advice on the many types of great volunteer organisations 

here in Lyttelton. If you are passionate about elderly care, sustainability, youth culture, harbour activities, heritage, radio, business               

development, fundraising, or just about anything - then there is a group who would love for you to be involved! 



lyttelton market town 
Saturday mornings are never dull in Lyttelton! Enjoy the local markets including the Lyttelton Farmers Market for fresh produce, meat, 

fish, eggs, honey and yummy baked goods. Head up to the Grassy Art and Craft Market for bargain items or unique art items from             

creative local artists.  Also be sure to check out the Community Garage Sale located up the driveway behind the swimming pool.  The  

Garage Sale is a fundraising activity for any Lyttelton community group; so if you’re not buying, feel free to donate items instead.   

Banks Peninsula Receives Biodiversity Funding 
Environment Canterbury announced today that it had recently allocated $112,500 to a range of important biodiversity projects                    

throughout Canterbury.  

Biodiversity Team Leader Jo Abbott says the 13 projects will protect and enhance a variety of ecosystem types, and help achieve the goals 

of the Canterbury Water Management Strategy. “Projects include native plantings, weed and pest control and stock proof fencing. They 

cover dry land reserves, hill country catchments, lowland streams, wetlands and native vegetation remnants,” Dr Abbott said. 

Funding was awarded as part of the implementation of the Canterbury Biodiversity Strategy. The Environment Canterbury Biodiversity 

Fund covers initiatives designed to protect the region’s biodiversity and ecosystem health. Dr Abbott said the quality of applications in the 

recent funding round was extremely good, with many receiving high ecological scores. “This means it is very worthwhile protecting the 

areas that are the subject of the applications,” she said. 

One of the projects involves stock proof fencing on a Port Hills property. “This steep and rugged property has had thirty years of planting 

and weed control put into it by the owners and is now naturally regenerating as birds bring in new seeds from nearby sources,” Dr Abbott 

said.  “It’s a great example of how dedication and passion can make a real difference to ecosystem health. The project will also be                 

protected through a Banks Peninsula Conservation Trust covenant, the first on the Port Hills.”  

Background 

Environment Canterbury allocates $400,000 per year to a range of important biodiversity projects across the Canterbury region, imple-

menting the Canterbury Biodiversity Strategy. This money is in addition to Immediate Steps biodiversity funding and is targeted towards 

the highest priority actions aimed at protecting and restoring the region’s biodiversity. These projects will protect and enhance a variety 

of ecosystem types, including wetlands, lowland streams and native vegetation remnants. Projects include native plantings, weed control, 

pest and stock proof fencing. 

More information 

Angus McLeod, Senior Communications Advisor, Environment Canterbury, 0275 497 691. 

Article: Environment Canterbury | Media Release, 2 November 2012 

 

 

Volunteers for Study on Effects of Canterbury Earthquakes 
University of Otago, Department of Psychological Medicine, are seeking volunteers for a study on the effects of the Canterbury earth-

quakes. They are interested in including people who have had loss or hardship as a result of the earthquakes [such as loss or difficulties at 

work or home, death or injury of family or friend], or who witnessed the effects of the earthquakes, such as being in the city centre and 

seeing fallen buildings or injured people, yet have felt able to cope with these events and effects.  

The study will involve assessment of psychological responses, verbal memory and emotional processing, and measurement of stress hor-

mones and heart rate variability. They are interested in how these and other factors such as past mental health and severity of exposure 

to the earthquakes or difficulties as a result of the earthquakes may relate to the severity of psychological responses after a major event 

such as the earthquakes. 

If you are interested in being involved in this study or would like further information, please contact Alex Loughlin at the Department of 

Psychological Medicine, University of Otago, Christchurch on 372 0400 or email alex.loughlin@canterbury.ac.nz. 

 

 

Available to Rent 
  

Lyttelton:  Modern four year hold home located on Simeon Quay available for rent.  Three large bedrooms, two bathrooms, and 

easy to keep with no lawns or garden to worry about.  This would make a great home for someone short term while repairs are being 

done on their own home.  Pets will be considered. $550 per week.  For more details contact Fiona via email at blythefamily@hotmail.com 

or phone|text mobile 021 125 0547.   
  

Governors Bay: Beautiful three bedroom, two bathroom cottage available to rent in Governor’s Bay.  Open plan living and large easy 

care section.  Comes fully furnished for $900; or $480 without furniture.  Negotiable for long term tenants.  Will be available from 1st  

December 2012.  For further information, please contact Thoje 03 329 9922 mobile 021 997 833 or email thoje@roc.co.nz 
  



Sustainable Funding Course 
Speaker:  Kerri Tilby-Price from Exult 
 

Does your organisation live hand to mouth? Are you constantly scrambling to find money for everyday operations? Would you like your 

organisation to have a reliable income, but are not sure where to start? 
 

Discover: 

• The 7 key income streams available to Community Organisations 

• Are you using them all, and if so, how can you make them stronger? 

• How you can make your funding target seem less daunting and more achievable. 

• Simple steps for increasing your donations, sponsorship and fundraising dollars. 

• What community funders are really looking for……PLUS 

• How to develop a sustainable funding plan so you are not always scrambling for cash. 
 

Xpress Session  7.00pm - 9.00pm Wednesday 7 November  $15 

Full Session   9.30am - 4.00pm  Thursday 8 November  $45 

At Canterbury Horticulture Centre, 57 Riccarton Avenue, Christchurch 
 

To register phone Christchurch City Council on 03 941 8999.  Please note: Full payment is required to secure your space. You can pay by 

Visa / Mastercard over the phone, or by cash / cheque / EFTPOS at a CCC Recreation and Sport Centre or Service Centre. 
 

About the facilitator 

Kerri Tilby-Price has been involved in the not-for-profit sector for 15 years, and has spent much of that time in the area of sponsorship, 

marketing and fundraising. In her time she has helped raise hundreds of thousands of dollars for community groups, and has done                   

everything from sell sausages to manage six figure campaigns. Kerri also wrote and published the ‘The Seriously Good Guide to                           

Fundraising’ which has been distributed to 20,000 schools, sports clubs and community groups nationwide. She is the editor of Tonic 

Magazine, [a quarterly publication for the community sector], and regularly facilitates professional development workshops for both the 

business and not-for-profit sector. Her workshops are always fun, practical and designed to make a difference. 

 

 

Poor Paint Wash Practices Lead to Fines 
Environment Canterbury recently issued two infringement notices due to paint from rinsing brushes, rollers and other painting equipment 

being washed into a stream or onto land where it could enter a waterway. Each infringement notice carries with it a $750 fine. “We are 

beginning to see an emerging issue associated with the huge increase in house repairs and this serves as a warning to those in the                   

painting industry as well as to others handling painting equipment that they need to wash out their gear in a responsible manner,” says 

Environment Canterbury Regional Manager RMA Monitoring and Compliance,  Brett Aldridge. 
 

“It is important that all people carrying out painting, plastering and concreting work, especially as part of the rebuild effort, understand 

their obligations and how to dispose of the wash water appropriately to protect streams and rivers. All of Christchurch’s storm water 

drains, streams and creeks eventually flow into the Avon (Otakaro) and Heathcote Rivers (Opawaho), or the estuary, or harbour, and 

these are highly valued by Christchurch residents. Paint and wash water must be disposed of to the sewer or trade waste system,                      

otherwise if discharged into streams it could kill fish and invertebrates. The Christchurch City Council will provide advice and assistance to 

organise this. 
 

Mr Aldridge explains that people or companies caught discharging wash-down water into streams or onto land where it could get into a 

stream can expect to receive infringement fines.  “If we discover people repeatedly offending, prosecution is the likely end result.  If they 

are found guilty, offenders face penalties that are potentially very significant.” 
 

Environment Canterbury’s Pollution Prevention Team is working with the painting industry, especially those involved in the Christchurch 

rebuild effort, by providing advice on how to dispose of all trade waste, including the clean-up of paint equipment properly, and in an  

environmentally appropriate way.  For information and guidance on how to appropriately clean up painting tools and the like please refer 

to the Pollution Prevention pages of the Environment Canterbury website http://ecan.govt.nz/advice/your-home/waste/hazardous-

waste/Pages/paint.aspx 
 

Article: Environment Canterbury | Media Release, 31 October 2012 

plenty to share 
In Lyttelton so many residents grow vegetables; or have fruit trees literally dripping with produce. Plenty to Share is about sharing any 

excess produce with the community.  So if your lemon tree is yellow with goodness and you can’t keep up with making lemon curd or 

drinking enough gin and tonics, bring those surplus fruits down to the organisers, where every Saturday the swapping of produce is well 

underway.  If there is something on the Plenty to Share table that you would like to take home, then you are warmly invited to do so.  You 

will find Plenty to Share on the corner of London Street and Canterbury Street. 



Lyttelton Harbour 

Community Garage Sale     

All donations of good used, or new, household items greatly accepted at Project Lyttelton 54a Oxford Street. Please do not donate items 

that cannot be sold, as this increases our costs trying to take unwanted items to the charity barn, or worse still the rubbish depot. 
 

Lyttelton Community Association   

New members welcome. As an issues based organisation, we do not hold regular meetings.  If you would like to be advised of when the 

next meeting will be held, or have an issue to discuss, please email us at LCAssn@vodafone.co.nz or phone Ken Maynard 03 328 9553. 
 

Lyttelton Community House    

Meals for the elderly continue to be prepared and delivered daily. If you know of any elderly residents who need this service, or would 

like to volunteer to assist, please contact Christine or Courtenay 03 741 1427. 
 

Lyttelton Harbour Basin COMMUNITY Civil Defence      

New members welcome. Meet second Monday of every month, 7.00pm St Johns Ambulance Station, London Street. To become involved             

contact the Area Co-ordinator Julie Lee on 03 328 7779 or 027 739 1832.   
 

Lyttelton Harbour Business Association  

For more details visit:  www.lytteltonharbour.co.nz 
 

Lyttelton Harbour Information Centre   

Monday to Friday 11.00am to 3.00pm; Saturday 10.00am to 1.00pm; Sunday 11.00am - 2.00pm. 
 

Lyttelton Harbour/Whakaraupo Issues Group   

Next meeting Tuesday 13th November 6.30pm at Governors Bay Fire Station. Dr Graeme Inglis from NIWA will be talking to the group 

about biosecurity threats to the Lyttelton Harbour/Whakaraupō marine environment. All welcome. For more information contact 

Melanie Dixon 329 9908 or see our website: www.ecan.govt.nz/lhwig.  
 

Lyttelton Lions 

Meet on the 2nd Tuesday of each month at Community House at 7.30pm. Anyone interested in becoming involved, or anyone who would 

like to learn more about this organisation, is most welcome.  Contact Mary Jamieson 03 328 8523. 
 

Lyttelton Historical Museum Society 

Lyttelton Museum committee is developing a concept plan for the re-building of Lyttelton Museum . Meetings held once a month.  New 

members, donations or any other support is welcomed. Lyttelton Museum, PO Box 95, Lyttelton. 328 8972 lytteltonmuseum@xtra.co.nz 
 

Lyttelton Reserves Management Committee 

Reserves Committee meets on a regular basis to make decisions about the management of the reserves. It organises weed control and 

planting programmes that include public and schools planting days. To be involved email the group at reserves@lyttelton.net.nz. 
 

Lyttelton Time Bank     

Either Bettina, Lisa or Lottie will be at the Lyttelton Harbour Information Centre every Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday 9.00am 

to 11.00am.  Phone:  021 806 406 or email the team at timebank@lyttelton.net.nz 
 

Lyttelton Volunteer Fire Brigade  

Meets for training and maintenance every Thursday night from 7.00pm at the temporary station in the Lyttelton Port Company admin 

building car park, 56 Norwich Quay. If you are interested in joining, then pop on in.  Russ Barron, Brigade Secretary. 
 

Lyttelton Youth Centre   

Youth Centre/Community House, 7 Dublin Street, Lyttelton.  Contact Christine 03 741 1427 for further details. 
 

Plunket Playgroup      

The Plunket Playgroup can be found at Lyttelton Main School, every Monday and Wednesday, 10.00am to 12noon. 50 cents donation and 

everyone is welcome. Contact Lisa York-Jones 03 328 8918 for more information. 
 

Project Lyttelton      

The Portal, 54a Oxford Street, Lyttelton [located behind the Swimming Pool].   Office 03 328 9243. 
 

Toy Library       

The Lyttelton Toy Library is now at 25 Canterbury Street. Sessions are every second Saturday 9.00am to 11.00am. $42.00 per year to join. 

Provides children 0-5 years with toys, puzzles, games, dress-ups to loan. Contact Toy Librarian: Roz Jenkins 328 8552. 
 

Volcano Radio      

Currently - Off Air.  Fundraising t-shirts available from Portico, 48 London Street.   
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Lyttelton  
Abbraccia Bellydance     41 Voelas Road [West School] 03 328 8883  Paige 021 999 848 

Acupuncture Therapy    18 Oxford Street   03 328 9053  Robin Kerr 

Alexander Technique    Private Address   03 328 8968  Belinda Walker 

Bank of New Zealand    56 London Street   0800 80 04 68 Trish, Kelly, Donna 

Banks Peninsula Accounting   PO Box 83, Lyttelton  03 328 7231  Chris 021 280 0086 

Beauty by Carly     Private Address   Private No.  Carly 021 294 5676 

Bells Pharmacy     50 London Street   03 328 8314   

Body Kinetics - Gym | Fitness   Oxford Street   03 328 7002  Jen 027 204 1224 

Choice Take Home Dinners   20 London Street   03 328 8784  Available 5.00 - 6.00pm 

Christchurch Council Service Centre  35 London Street   03 941 8999  Debbie/Patricia 

Christchurch Yoga     Private Address   03 328 8889  Rebecca 021 071 0336  

Coastal Living / Picture Framers   34 London Street   03 328 7350 

Coffee Culture     18 London Street   03 328 7080 

Dandy Designs - Web|Business Develop Private Address   03 328 8646  dana@dandydesigns.co.nz 

Diamond Harbour Ferry    B Jetty, Lyttelton Wharf  03 328 9078 

Dockside Apartments    22 Sumner Road   03 325 5707  Grant / Kathy 

Everest Indian Restaurant    2 London Street   03 328 8185  Parminder Singh  

Fishermans Wharf     39 Norwich Quay   03 328 7530 

Freemans Restaurant    47 London Street   03 328 7517 

Frog Web Works     14 Winchester Street  Private No.  Graeme 027 473 5018  

Four Seas Restaurant    23 Dublin Street   03 328 8740 

Ground | Gourmet Foods, Catering  Lyttelton Farmers Market Private No.   Jenny 022 476 8633 

Harbour Co-Op     12 London Street   03 328 8544 

Hands on Health | Nutrition Massage  Private Address   Private No.  Rebecca 027 494 6349 

Himalaya Design      20 London Street    03 328 7600  Wed-Sun 10.00am - 4.00pm  

Home Based Child Care    Private Address    03 328 7217  Marcia 021 236 1682 

Irish Pub       17a London Street    03 328 8085  Ross, Janet, Roger and Sandy  

Jack Tar Sailing     West Side, No.7 Wharf  03 389 9259  Mike Rossouw 

Land Arch Landscape Architects   13 Exeter Street   03 328 8882  dan@landarch.co.nz 

London Fish and Chips    34 London Street   03 328 8819 

London Street Books    48 London Street   03 328 8088  Thurs-Sun 

London Street Dairy    34 London Street   03 328 7358  Open 7 Days 

Leslies Bookshop     18 Oxford Street    03 328 8292 

Lyttel Beauty     32 Voelas Road   03 328 7093  www.lyttelbeauty.co.nz 

Lyttelton Bakery     34 Norwich Quay   03 328 9004 

Lyttelton Builders Limited - Office and Yard 16 Canterbury Street  03 328 9305  Peter Tocker 021 862 537 

Lyttelton Harbour Information Centre  65 London Street   03 328 9093 

Lyttelton Library     35 London Street   03 941 7923 

Lyttelton Health Centre    18 Oxford Street   03 328 7309 

Lyttelton Physiotherapy    18 Oxford Street   03 328 8111 

Lyttelton Recreation Centre   25 Winchester Street  03 941 5656  

Lyttelton Sea Foods    26 Norwich Quay   03 328 7628 

Lyttelton Service Station    1 Canterbury Street  03 328 8749 

Lyttelton Shuttle     Airport, Tours, Anywhere  Private No.  Linda 021 254 4986 

.../ Continued 
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Lyttelton [continued] 
Lyttelton ‘Top’ Club    23 Dublin Street   03 328 8740 

Mac Todd Solicitors    50 London Street   03 328 9992  Ray Blake 021 43 66 50 

Min Sarginson Real Estate   53 London Street   03 328 7273  Min Sarginson 027 432 0327  

Mondo Vino      42 Norwich Quay   03 328 7744 

PedalOn Bicycle Service    2 Exeter Street   03 328 9246  021 055 6865 

Port Electric      Private Address   03 328 8099  Ken 021 117 6848 

Port Hills Auto Centre    42a Norwich Quay   03 328 9980 

Porthole Bar      40 London Street   Private No.  Mike 021 328 977 [Tue-Sun] 

Portico      48 London Street   03 328 8088  Tue-Sun 10am - 4pm 

Professionals Real Estate    36 London Street   03 328 7707  Lynnette 021 224 6637 

Project Lyttelton Office    54a Oxford Street   03 328 9243  Sue-Ellen  

Pynenburg and Collins | Architects  PO Box 80, Lyttelton  Private No.  Simon 021 163 7193 

Ray White Real Estate    47 London Street   03 331 6757  Marie | Daisy 

Roots       Private Address   Private No.   Christy | Guilio 021 120 8083 

Rossouw Window Cleaning   Private Address   03 389 9259  Mike 0274 355 239 

SAMO Coffee      3 Canterbury Street  Private No.  Open 7 Days 

Sno Clothes and Milly May   8a London Street   03 328 8584  Heather 

Special Branch NZ | Arborist   Private Address   Private No.  Tim 022 091 9202   

Storm Hairdressing    34 London Street   03 328 8859  Sally | Kat 

Thea Mickell Services Ltd | Fundraising Private Address   03 384 7547  Thea 027 607 7282 

The Mindful Body            Private Address         03 328 9923         Janet 027 368 6515 

The Rookery      Ross Terrace   03 328 8038  Angus | Rene 

Time to Resolve | Mediation Service  Private Address   03 328 8219  Chantal 022 618 8532 

View Hairdressing     Private Address   Private No.  Megan 027 488 5173 

Volcano Radio     Private Address   03 328 8566   

World Organics Skincare     Private Address   03 328 7446  Nicki 027 423 9455 

 

Diamond Harbour 
Bronwen Jones– Writing and PR Services Rawhiti Street   03 329 4303  www.bronwen-jones.com  

Chalfont Cafe | D.Harbour Country Store 2 Waipapa Avenue   03 329 4854  Open 7 Days till 5.30pm 

Diamond Harbour Ferry    Waipapa Avenue   03 328 9078 

Diamond Harbour Medical Centre  2a Waipapa Avenue  03 329 4402 

Orton Bradley Park    Marine Drive   03 329 4730 

Snowdrop Cottage Children’s Store  Waipapa Avenue   03 329 4464  Open 7 Days 9.00am - 5.00pm 

Shunyata Retreat | Day Spa   10 Rawhiti Street   03 329 4773  Contact Paru 

Thrive: Chiropractic, Acupuncture, Nutrition Private Address   03 329 3254  Mark and Lou Warren 

For news, events, and what is open or closed in Diamond Harbour, visit:   www.diamondharbour.info 

 

Governors Bay 
At Home Childcare Limited   18 Bay Heights   03 329 9970  Neave Ross-Wallace 

Governors Bay Hotel    52 Main Road   03 329 9433 

She Chocolat     79 Main Road   03 329 9825 

Living Springs     Bamfords Road   03 329 9788 

For news, events, and what is open or closed in Governors Bay, visit:   www.governorsbay.net.nz 



Lyttelton 
� Dockside Apartments.  Three private apartments enjoying harbour views, now open and available for casual holiday or 

short term occupancy. Scenic and so close to London Street, this is an ideal option for friends or family to stay. Options 

range from studio; one bedroom or two bedroom apartment.  Tariff from $90 - $120 per night.  Phone Grant or Kathy 

on 03 325 5707 or view more details online www.dockside.co.nz. 

� No.1 Apartment.  Warm two bedroom apartment with magnificent harbour views available for holiday or short term 

accommodation. Undercover parking. Tariff $120 per night with minimum three night stay.  Longer rates available on 

enquiry.  Phone Linda 03 328 9128 or 021 254 4986. 

� Randolph Apartment. Private two bedroom modern apartment with superb views across Lyttelton and inner harbour 

is now available for holiday or short term accommodation.  Apartment features private spa, bar-b-que area, off street 

parking for one vehicle, and all the mod-cons including WIFI and MySky television.  Tariff from $120.00 per day, with 

minimum three night stay.  Longer term rates available.  Phone Heather 03 328 8585 or 03 328 8584. 

� The Rookery.  Built in 1866 The Rookery Bed and Breakfast is one of the oldest surviving local cottages, with wonderful 

panoramic views of the historic port town of Lyttelton, the main harbour, Quail Island, surrounding hills and volcanic 

cliffs. Three beautifully renovated rooms are available; one with ensuite facilities.  Tariff from $115 - $160 per night.  

Phone Angus or Rene Macpherson on 03 328 8038 or view more details on line www.therookery.co.nz. 

 

Diamond Harbour 
� Diamond Harbour Lodge is the perfect place to relax, enjoy and unwind.  Offering harbour sea views, spacious rooms, 

TV/DVD, CD player, large selection of books, board games, free wireless internet, fridge, toaster, jug, microwave, sink, 

selection of tea, complimentary cookies, electric blankets, underfloor heating in bathroom, heated towel rail, linden 

leaves toiletries, towelling bath robes. Robyn and Pete Hedges 3 329 4005 or visit www.diamondharbour lodge.co.nz 
� Manaaki Eco Farmstay Purau offers self contained ensuite accommodation. One or two bedrooms with spacious fully 

equipped kitchen/living in a beautiful rural setting overlooking Purau Bay. Holiday (min 2 nights) or longer term rates 

available. Contact Wendy ph 329 3202 or view us online www.ecofarmstaypurau.co.nz 

� Mt Evans Bed and Breakfast offers accommodation in two self contained cottages.  Quiet rural setting only 500m from 

the beach.  For further information contact Pauline 03 329 4414 or visit www.mtevansbnb.co.nz 

� The Old Exchange Bed and Breakfast right in the heart of the Village at 2 Waipapa Avenue. Two queen sized bedrooms 

with ensuite bathrooms, own private entrance, sea views and within walking distance of the Ferry.  Contact Jill 03 329 

4275 or 027 482 6014. 

� Orton Bradley Park offer self contained camper van sites for overnight stays.  Services include 15 powered sites; 

treated drinking water; toilet blocks and dump site, with the golf club and tennis court next door. Fees start from 

$15.00 per night for two persons, with additional adults at $6.00 per night.  Contact 03 329 4730. 

 

Governors Bay 
� Governors Bay Bed and Breakfast offers a place to relax and rejuvenate on nine acres to bush side paradise beside the 

harbour. Enjoy breakfast on the deck while listening to the native bird song.  Furnished room with ensuite bathroom 

and separate sitting area also available for short term rent for those seeking emergency accommodation.  For more 

details contact Eva on 03 329 9727, or view on line www.gbbedandbreakfast.co.nz. 

� Governors Bay Hotel has been restored to it’s former glory and offers six guest rooms located on the first floor 

level.  All rooms recently renovated with 32 inch flat screen televisions, queen size beds, free wifi broadband, heaters, 

electric blankets and vanities.  Four of the rooms have direct verandah access through French doors opening out onto 

a balcony with wonderful views over the Lyttelton harbour.   Contact the Governors Bay Hotel on 03 329 9433 or view 

more details on line:  www.governorsbayhotel.co.nz. 

� Living Springs offer an array of accommodation options from fully service private rooms, studios, twin rooms, shared 

bunkrooms to outdoor camping.  Also available are some powered caravan sites.  All rooms are clean, comfortable and 

well maintained for your relaxation.  Contact Living Springs on 03 329 9788 or view more details on line:  

www.livingsprings.co.nz. 
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what’s on around the harbour this week 
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Lyttelton Review is proudly sponsored by:  

Lynnette Baird | Licensed Real Estate Agent 

P: 03 328 7707 M: 021 224 6637 

E:   lynnette@realhomes.co.nz 

W:  www.realhomes.co.nz 

Professionals 
Kennard Real Estate Limited MREINZ 

www.kre.co.nz 

07 Wednesday 

Creativity Meet    10.00am Lyttelton Library, London Street Knit, Crochet or Bring Another Hand Craft  

Community Garden     10.00am The Portal, 54a Oxford Street Shared lunch from 12.00pm 

Marlon Williams Live Music       8.00pm Porthole Bar, London Street Live Music Wednesday | Free 

 

08 Thursday 

LMH Community Board       5.00pm    Lyttelton Library, London Street   General Chat and Meet.  All welcome. 

School Merger Community Meeting   7.00pm Lyttelton Main School  Schools Merging | New School Development 

Lyttelton Volunteer Fire Brigade     7.00pm LPC Building, 56 Norwich Quay Weekly training etc | New members welcome 

Contra Dance Night        7.30pm Private Address, Cass Bay  Contact Bill 03 328 8985 | $5 

Al Park Live Music Thursday     8.00pm Porthole Bar, London Street Live Music Thursday | Free 

 

09 Friday 

School Merger Community Meeting   8.30am Lyttelton West School  Schools Merging | New School Development 

 Senior Exercise Class   10.30am Lyttelton Main School Hall  All welcome.  $5.00 per session 

 

10 Saturday 

Lyttelton Farmers Market   10.00am Lyttelton Main School  Fresh produce direct to you 

Lyttelton Garage Sale     10.00am The Portal, 54a Oxford Street    Second Hand Bargains and More 

Grassy Market      10.00am The Grassy, Oxford Street  Art, Craft and Bric-a-Brac 

Cecily at Milly May     10.00am 8a London Street   Courtyard Full of Christmas and Gift Goodies 

Wool Fun Day at Bergli     10.00am    265 Charteris Bay Rd, Teddington   Open until 4.00pm; All wool crafters welcome 

Plenty to Share           -  Cnr London and Canterbury  Bring, Exchange and Share Food  

Food Forest Workshop Event        -  Lyttelton    Bookings via nina@lyttelton.net.nz  

Festival of Walking     Various Details at LH Information Centre Interesting Walks and Topics for All 

Lyttelton Classic Boat Parade Regatta   1.00pm Purau Bay, Diamond Harbour Classic and Replica Boats in a Sail Past Parade  

 

11 Sunday 

Combined Church Service   10.00am St Josephs Parish Centre  21 Exeter Street | All welcome 

Festival of Walking    Various Details at LH Information Centre Interesting Walks and Topics for All 

Godley House Memorial Walkway     1.00pm  Te Ara Reserve, Diamond Harbour Grand Opening and Celebrations 

Live Jazz Sundays        3.00pm Freemans, London Street  Carmel Courtney Live | Free 

Cross Dressing Sunday|Sundae Beats   8.30pm Wunderbar, London Street  Pop on a Frock | Visit Ms Candy Applebottom 

 

12 Monday 

Community Garden       5.30pm The Portal, 54a Oxford Street Make new friends, enjoy the fresh air 

Lyttelton HBC Civil Defence       7.00pm   St Johns, 52 London Street    All Welcome.  Julie 03 328 7779  

LIFT Library - Film Evening     7.15pm The Portal, 54a Oxford Street Thought Provoking Film Series 

 

13 Tuesday 

Community House Shared Lunch  12.00pm Comm.House, 7 Dublin Street Make new friends 

Lyttelton St John Youth Division     6.00pm  St John Ambulance Station  52 London St, Lyttelton 

Lyttelton Lions         7.30pm   Community House, 7 Dublin St All Welcome.  Mary 03 328 8523 


